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Resolution of Recognition

#HCSStrongerTogether Award
WHEREAS, the function of a Board of Education is to strive for excellence in all phases of educational programs, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education deems it fitting and proper that significant awards and honors are recognized by the Board, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education believes in work ethic and the ability of students, staff, and community members dedicating themselves totally to the education of our next generation of leaders, and;

WHEREAS, the district’s theme for the 2020-21 school year is #HCSStrongerTogether and the Hardin County Board of Education believes in these characteristics so greatly that it will recognize HCS students & staff, and Hardin County community members at its regularly scheduled meeting each month during the school year with the #HCSStrongerTogether Award;

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Hardin County Board of Education, in a regular meeting on October 15, 2020, does hereby recognize the following for earning the #HCSStrongerTogether Award for October 2020:

· Sadie Atcher and Zoey Graziano, East Hardin Middle School 8th graders, worked many hours in the hot sun on the Born Learning Academy Trail at Creekside Elementary School.  Their artistic creativity, drawing, painting, and dedication will help students and families learn together by playing and exploring.  Born Learning Trails attract families with younger children and help those children prepare for success in school and help lay foundations for education.  
· Ruthann Smith, preschool teacher at Cecilia Valley Elementary School, organized and coordinated the Born Learning Trail at Cecilia Valley and Creekside this summer during her personal time.  She was the lead person on both projects and did a spectacular job with both of them.  
She also used her own time to physically clear out an area outside of Cecilia Valley Elementary for an outdoor preschool classroom.  She used her creativity to make outdoor furniture for the area.  

She also created signs for a literacy walk that children and families can use while they participate in the walk.  She is sharing them with all of the CVES classrooms and other schools.  
Ms. Smith has also customized and painted Little Free Libraries at Cecilia Valley and Lakewood Elementary.  
· Paula Hildabrand, a teacher at East Hardin Middle School, was on her way to school on a day in September when an accident on Interstate 65 halted traffic.  With traffic stopped, she soon realized that she wasn’t going to make it to school before the school day started.  So, without hesitation or question about the tactic, she called the school and asked a fellow staff member to turn on the video projector in her classroom.   Under the physical supervision of that staff member, Mrs. Hildabrand logged into her classroom using Google Meet and began to teach that day’s lesson to her sixth-grade science students.  Mrs. Hildabrand’s adaptability “on the fly” is a true example of what every HCS staff member has had to do this school year.  
· The Lincoln Trail District Health Department has always been an integral partner of Hardin County Schools.  However, the dedication to our students and staff has gone to new heights since March of this year.  HCS Director of Health Services Janay Sutton and staff members from LTDHD talk several times per day – and often during the evenings and night – about strategies to keep HCS students and staff healthy and protected against COVID-19.  Their collection of data, advice, and counsel has guided our district and helped our COVID-19 numbers remain low, especially as they relate to the total number of HCS students and staff.  
Hardin County Schools is extremely grateful to the Lincoln Trail District Health Department for its vigilance, hard work, and dedication to the cause of defeating COVID-19.
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